
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms. Donna Jerry      February 24, 2021 

Green Mountain Care Board 

141 State Street 

Montpelier, VT 05602 

 

RE: Request for A Jurisdictional Determination for the Proposed Project 

 

Dear Ms. Jerry, 

We have recently formed a non-profit corporation in Vermont (Free Access Health Clinic, Inc. 

dba “Free Access Clinic”) located at 400 Swift Street, Suite 100 in South Burlington, VT.  This 

location is set up with a private entrance, 2 examination rooms, a bathroom and waiting area. 

Our mission is to serve under/uninsured Vermonters, lower income and other members of the 

community who may lack affordability and/or access to medical and mental wellness care. This 

includes individuals who may speak English as a second language and/or may have trust issues 

with medical providers in general. 

 

The Free Clinic will  operate under regulations covering other Free Clinics in Vermont and 

nationally and will not charge patients. We will provide medical and mental health care along 

with wellness education initially delivered through webinars and telemedicine. We will not have 

any imaging equipment on site and if imaging, labwork and other testing is required; patients 

will be sent to local hospitals and providers for this work. All services will be provided by 

volunteer medical and mental health practitioners currently licensed and working with hospitals 

or private practices in Vermont as projected below: 
Type of Service How Provided Level of Provider Projected FTEs  

Mental Wellness Care Initially virtual 

telemedicine, later on site 

MDs 

 

4 hours weekends  

(.10 fte)  

Medical Care (second opinions, 

general wellness care-blood 

pressure screenings, 

management of diabetes, sleep 

issues, etc.) 

Wellness webinars 

Initially virtual 

telemedicine, later on site 

MDs scheduled by speciality (cardiologist, general 

practitioner, neurologist,  etc.) 

RNs, LPNs (As needed for intake screening and support 

for MDs) 

Up to 10 hours 

weekends (.25 fte) 

Administrative Staff Phone, virtual, on site. Administrative Staff for scheduling and to assist with 

intake and paperwork with patients. 

Coordinate visits with providers.  

6 hours throughout the 

week 

(.5 fte) 

 

Our 1st year’s budget is projected at $15k covering donated medical office furniture, equipment, 

supplies, patient management software, insurance and membership fees with Free Clinic trade 

associations. 

Should you need further information, please feel free to contact me via email or my cell phone at 

802-777-2993. Thank you for your guidance and support! 

Sincerely,  

 
Cheryl Fatnassi 

Secretary 

 


